AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                      of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 8th day of May, 2017
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Jeanne M. Patterson, Deputy Town Clerk
Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1.  ROLL CALL

2.  PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG:  
The pledge was led by Highway Superintendent Todd DePew.
3.  MOMENT OF SILENCE

4.  CHANGES TO AGENDA

Added New 9B.:  RECREATION DEPARTMENT: Hiring of Seasonal Employee 

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION to approve the audit in the amount of $251,412.15, with no exceptions.

Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
6. POLICE:    Swearing In of Police Officer:  Christopher Thompson was sworn in as a new Police Officer by Town Justice Richard Clarino.
7. DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:
Gerald Canfield, Commissioner of Code Compliance.  In the past month, 281 Site Inspections made, 90 Certificate of Occupancies Issued, 32 Zoning complains, 155 fire inspections, 4 fire investigations, and 10 orders to remedy issued, for a total of 572 transactions.  The amounts of money brought in consist of $17,011.00 for building permits, $100.00 for demo permits, $200 for new septic permits, $150.00 for existing septic repairs, $4,875.00 for certified letters, $2,505.00 for certificates of occupancies, $3,250.00 for sprinklers, and $2,650.00 for a grand total of $30,741.00 for the month.

Deborah Smith, Receiver of Taxes.  School and property taxes are balanced.  The Town of Newburgh was made whole on Feb. 22, 2017 and the remaining paid and unpaid taxes for the Town have been sent to the Commissioner of Finance in the county seat of Goshen.  The 2017 property tax collector’s settlement has been signed and returned to Orange County.  We are still waiting for the Commissioner to return the settlement back to us.  The 2017 sewer bond rates were changed on April 6 and the first quarter bills, reflecting the changes, were sent out on April 11.  Penalty for the first quarter bond will be applied on May 12.  The 2017 water and sewer rates will be changed on May 15 and the 2017 first quarter water and sewer bills, reflecting the changes, are being mailed on May 23.  The Town of Marlborough water bill is now being mailed every 3 months.  Their bill for January, February and March was mailed on April 3.  This bill reflected the new 2017 water rate change.  The Town of Marlborough’s first allocation net debt service annual bill was sent out on April 1, 2017.  The debt service commenced in 2017 and ends in 2031, a total of 15 years.  The Town of Marlborough’s first annual adjusted rate for 2016 was also sent out on April 1, 2017.  All three of these bills to Marlborough were paid on May 1, 2017.
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Todd DePew, Highway Superintendent:  The spring leaf and brush pickup began on April 24 and was concluded with no problems.  It was successful.  The bin for leaves and brush is now open at the entrance to the highway department, including on Saturday.  Training is now completed for employees on the operation of the new bucket truck.

Bruce Campbell, Police Chief: the number of tickets issued so far this year is way down, due to the large number of officers who are out due to injury or illness.

Molly Carhart, Assessor: is in her office tonight to meet with anyone who wishes to review or ask questions about the new assessment roll.
8. ACCOUNTING:

A. Account Transfer:  New Floor Installation at Town Hall:

Town Accountant Ronald Clum requested transferring the amount of $8,785.00 from account 1626.1 (Buildings and Grounds: Payroll)  to account 1626.2 (Buildings and Grounds: Equipment) for the purpose of funding the installation of the new floor in Town Hall.  Motion made by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilwoman Greene, to approve the budget transfer.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
B. Account Transfer:  Receiver of Taxes:
The Receiver of Taxes, Deborah Smith, is requesting a budget transfer of $5,190.00 to her account for equipment purchases (001--1330-02000) from the Contingency Account (001-1990-0000) to pay for the purchase of her new Folding and Inserting Machine.

MOTION to approve the budget transfer as requested made by Councilman Presutti and seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
9. RECREATION DEPARTMENT:  
A. 2017 Umpire Service Agreement:
Recreation Commissioner Robert Petrillo has submitted to the Board two separate 2017 Service Agreements for the Orange County USSSA Umpires Association.  One agreement is for slow pitch games and the other for co-ed games.  The rate has remained the same for both from the 2016 agreement: one official at $44 per game for co-ed games and two officials at $30 each per game for slow pitch games.

MOTION to approve the Umpires Service Agreement as submitted, made by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
B. (add on):  Hiring of Recreational Seasonal Employee:
Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, is seeking to hire Jael Pettigrew as a Seasonal Employee.  Mr. Pettigrew will replace Lauren Ott, who was previously approved but has since declined the position.  The season for Mr. Pettigrew will begin June 15, 2017, and will conclude September 6.  As a returning employee, he will need only drug and alcohol testing.

MOTION to hire Jael Pettigrew made by Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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10. CODE COMPLIANCE:  Start Process to Hire Part Time Clerk:
Gerald Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, is seeking authorization to commence the hiring process for the temporary part time clerk position created for the Zombie and Vacant Property Remediation and Prevention Initiative.  Funds for this temporary position are now available from the Grant Allocations.

MOTION made to authorize the commencement of the hiring process, made by Councilman Ruggiero and seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
11. ENGINEERING:

A. Request for 3 Lots on a Common Driveway:  Hudson Asset Subdivision:
Charles T. Brown of Talcott Engineering asked for a waiver to allow the establishment of three lots on a common driveway at the Hudson Asset parcel, located around 1285 Union Avenue.  The owner is proposing a five lot subdivision of the 12 acre parcel which has frontage at multiple locations.  The waiver is sought in order to allow three of the lots in the proposed subdivision to use a common driveway.
MOTION to grant a waiver of Town Code 161.4.A. for the Hudson Asset parcel located around 1285 Union Avenue.  Motion was made by Councilwoman Greene and seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
B. Request for 3 Lots on a Common Driveway:  Terrizzi II Subdivision
Christopher M. Terrizzi, P.E., wrote to the Board on behalf of his client John Terrizzi.  They are seeking a waiver for three lots on a common drive in the Terrizzi II subdivision, SBL 4-2-5.4.  As per the suggestion of the Town Board on March 27 of this year, Mr. Terrizzi sought and received an approval for this from the Cronomer Valley Fire Department.
MOTION to grant a waiver of Town Code 161.4.A. for the Terrizzi II subdivision, SBL 4-2-5.4
located on the west side of Route 32 south of Mill Street.  Motion was made by Councilman Ruggiero and seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
C. Tarsio Subdivision:  Establishment of a Drainage District, Dedication & Acceptance
MOTION to approve the Resolution entitled “Final Order of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh Establishing the Tarsio Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York”, made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
MOTION to approve the Resolution entitled “Consent and Acceptance of Town Board to Transfer/Dedication of Drainage Improvements to the Tarsio Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh”, made by Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
MOTION to approve the Resolution entitled “Order of Town Board Calling Public Hearing in the Matter of the Establishment of the Tarben Drainage District of the Town of Newburgh, Orange County, New York, Pursuant to Article 12 of the Town Law”, made by Councilman Manley, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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D. Scheduling Public Hearing on Tarben Subdivision Drainage District
MOTION to schedule public hearing on the Tarben Subdivision Drainage District for 7:00 p.m. on Monday, June 12, 2017.  Motion made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Presutti.
VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
12. ANIMAL CONTROL:  

A. Flannery Animal Hospital:
MOTION to pay Flannery Animal Hospital for feline veterinary services in the amount of $21.00, from the T-94 account, made by Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
B. Newburgh Vet:
MOTION to pay Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for canine veterinary services in the amount of $720.52, from the T-94 account, made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Manley.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
13.  HIGHWAY:  Acceptance of Dedication of Dewey Drive:
MOTION to accept the dedication of Dewey Drive as a Town Highway, motion made by Councilman Manley, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  Dewey Drive is located off of Old Little Britain Road and runs behind Moulton Memorial Baptist Church.  It is on property previously owned by the church and sold to a developer some years ago.
VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
14.  ANNOUNCEMENTS

Gil Piaquadio, Town Supervisor:  Thanks to the Purple Heart Association which recently hosted a banquet.  Councilman Presutti was there representing the Town.  A function was also hosted recently by the Air National Guard.

Paul Ruggiero, Councilman:  There are a couple of really nice dogs up for adoption at Animal Control.  Everyone should consider expanding their family by adopting a dog.
James Presutti, Councilman:  We are working very hard to get things off the ground for our Memorial Day ceremony and parade.
Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk:  The Town Clerk’s office will be open Saturday, May 20, from 9 a.m. to 12 noon.   The Memorial Day parade is going to step off at the American Legion Hall at 1 p.m. on Sunday, May 28, and everyone is encouraged to come watch the parade.

Elizabeth Greene, Councilwoman:  Town residents should come not only to the parade but also to the memorial service taking place at 10 a.m. that morning, before the parade.
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15.  PUBLIC COMMENTS

Chantel Stimmer of Washington Avenue (Orange Lake) is asking the town to repair and repave Washington Avenue.  No work has been done by the Town on this road since 1984.  We desperately need repaving and lighting.  Drainage is also needed.  

Ann Fisher of Sloane Road (Balmville) says we should all sing praises to our police department.  She reads the “police blotters” in the weekly newspapers and is greatly impressed that the Town of Newburgh has more arrests than the City of Newburgh or Town of New Windsor.  This shows that our police are on the job.  She also wants stop signs on Sloane Road to slow down the speeding.

Shirley Brinkerhoff of Washington Avenue (Orange Lake) is a neighbor of Ms. Stimmer and also lives of Washington Avenue.  She agrees with everything her neighbor said.  Washington Avenue is in desperate need of repair, and hopes the Town gets to it soon.

16.  ADJOURNMENT
MOTION to adjourn made at 7:54 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:54 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
